
 
 

MAJOR CITIES CHIEFS ASSOCIATION 
 

October 5, 2021 
 

The Honorable Tim Scott 
United States Senate     
Washington, D.C. 20510    

 
Dear Senator Scott, 

  
The Major Cities Chiefs Association (MCCA) would like to express our gratitude to you 
and your team for your recent efforts related to police reform. Your office should be 
commended for the immense amount of time and effort dedicated to good faith, 
bipartisan negotiations over the past two years. Thank you for treating the MCCA as a 
valued partner, allowing us to provide feedback, and taking our Association’s position 
into account as your office developed and debated reform proposals. The MCCA also 
appreciated the near-constant communication between your staff and MCCA staff, as 
well as the time you personally took to speak with MCCA leadership throughout the 
negotiations. 

 
While it is disappointing that the negotiations did not result in bipartisan legislation, the 
MCCA will continue to advocate for meaningful change and increased transparency and 
accountability. We remain committed to advancing comprehensive reform that is 
realistic, funded, and thoughtful. 

 
Thank you again for your leadership. The MCCA looks forward to continuing to work 
with you, your colleagues on both sides of the aisle, and all other stakeholders to achieve 
our shared goals of upholding public safety and building trust and legitimacy between 
law enforcement and those we have sworn to serve and protect.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Chief Art Acevedo     
Chief, Miami Police Department    
President, Major Cities Chiefs Association   
 
  
 



 
Chief Jeri Williams 
Chief, Phoenix Police Department 
Legislative Committee Co-Chair, Major Cities Chiefs Association 
 

 
Chief Erika Shields 
Chief, Louisville Metropolitan Police Department 
Legislative Committee Co-Chair, Major Cities Chiefs Association 
 

  
Laura Cooper 
Executive Director 
Major Cities Chiefs Association 
 
 
     
   

 
 

 



 

 
MAJOR CITIES CHIEFS ASSOCIATION 

 

October 5, 2021 

 

The Honorable Cory Booker 

United States Senate     

Washington, D.C. 20510    

 

Dear Senator Booker, 

  

The Major Cities Chiefs Association (MCCA) would like to express our gratitude to you 

and your team for your recent efforts related to police reform. Your office should be 

commended for the immense amount of time and effort dedicated to good faith, 

bipartisan negotiations over the past two years. Thank you for treating the MCCA as a 

valued partner, allowing us to provide feedback, and taking our Association’s position 

into account as your office developed and debated reform proposals. The MCCA also 

appreciated the near-constant communication between your staff and MCCA staff, as 

well as the time you personally took to speak with MCCA leadership throughout the 

negotiations. 

 

While it is disappointing that the negotiations did not result in bipartisan legislation, the 

MCCA will continue to advocate for meaningful change and increased transparency and 

accountability. We remain committed to advancing comprehensive reform that is 

realistic, funded, and thoughtful. 

 

Thank you again for your leadership. The MCCA looks forward to continuing to work 

with you, your colleagues on both sides of the aisle, and all other stakeholders to achieve 

our shared goals of upholding public safety and building trust and legitimacy between 

law enforcement and those we have sworn to serve and protect.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Chief Art Acevedo     

Chief, Miami Police Department    

President, Major Cities Chiefs Association   

 

  

 



 

Chief Jeri Williams 

Chief, Phoenix Police Department 

Legislative Committee Co-Chair, Major Cities Chiefs Association 

 

 

Chief Erika Shields 

Chief, Louisville Metropolitan Police Department 

Legislative Committee Co-Chair, Major Cities Chiefs Association 

 

  

Laura Cooper 

Executive Director 

Major Cities Chiefs Association 


